Apache Junction Police Department

Memorandum
Date: September 22, 2025 W ﬂk@’
To: Mayor and Members of the City Council
From: Chief Michael Pooley
Subject: Resolution No. 25-27, Acceptance of gaming funds for hearing

protection equipment

On August 26, 2025, the Salt River Pima-Maricopa Indian Community (“SRPMIC")
awarded funding in the amount of $19,638.00 through its Gaming Program Grant Funds
to the City of Apache Junction to purchase hearing protection equipment for law
enforcement officers of the Apache Junction Police Department. These devices will be
issued to AJPD sworn personnel and integrated into both training and field operations.

To receive this funding, SRPMIC requires the city to enter into an intergovernmental
agreement (“IGA") through Resolution No. 25-27, which authorizes the mayor to sign the
IGA. The police department will follow all grant-funded directives. We recommend
approval.



